

U.S. CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION WASHINGTON, DC 20207

Douglas A. Lee Electrical Engineer Directorate for Engineering Sciences

Tel: (301) 504-0508 Fax: (301) 504-0533 Email: dlee@cpsc.gov

May 20, 1999

Mr. David A. Miller Chairman, ASTM F15.22 Subcommittee Toy Manufacturers of America, Inc. 200 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10010

Dear Mr. Miller:

In September of 1997, the staff of the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) submitted proposals for battery operated ride-on toys for inclusion within the ASTM Safety Standard F963, Toy Safety. At that time, the proposals were declined.

The staff again requests the ASTM F15.22 Subcommittee to re-open the discussion for appropriate requirements for inclusion in F963. The staff also requests that the meetings be held in an open forum in order for the CPSC staff to participate.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely, Donefee a. her

Douglas A. Lee

cc: John Preston, Chief Engineer, Children's Products,
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission
William King, Director, Division of Electrical Engineering,
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

Joan Lawrence, Director of Standards and Regulatory Affairs, Toy Manufacturers of America. Inc.